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The Celebrant - May 2017 

Congratulations, 
Graduates 

Vacation Bible School 

Maker Fun Factory - Created by GodðBuilt for a Purpose 
        June 26thï 30th at 6:15 pm to 8:30 pm. 

VBS is just around the corner.  We still need help with decorations, prep 
work for crafts, and eventually making snacks, help with organizing and  
planning the Ice Cream Social.  Please see the bulletin board outside the 
sanctuary for the supplies we need, or if you would like to make a           
donation. If you would like to help out in this very important ministry  
please see Missy Branson or call Karen at 496-2338 ext. 5. Registration 
forms are on the bulletin board outside the Sanctuary. Please return them 
by Monday, June 19th. 

 

Williamsville Baccalaureate 
Sunday May 21, 2017 pm 
2:00 pm, SUMC Sanctuary 

Sewing Ministry 

     Our sewing ministry will start on Thursday, May 4th. We will meet 
every first Thursday of each month until November from 9 am to 3 pm.  
     We  will meet at meet at my house at 4204 Westcart Lane in  
Springfield. Please bring the following supplies: Sewing Machine, Extra 

Sewing Needles, Neutral Colored Thread, Extra Bobbins, Straight Pins and a Sack Lunch. 
      We will be sewing quilts and blankets for the ñSow the Wordò ministry in Progresso, Texas.  
If you do not know how to sew, I will be glad to teach you.          
      If you have fabric, batting, and quilt backing, that you would like to donate, please leave it at 
the church office. 
     Please check the church bulletin for more information or call me at 523-1143. 
 
Linda Burgener 



 
 
 
 
 

 
Celebrate Recovery/Healing Ministry  

 
Update: 
 

A start date has been established, so we can start offering this ministry to support those who have 
any kind of hurt, hang up, or habit. 
 

We will start on May 30th, 2017,  at  6:30 PM Fellowship with a 7 PM Start Up. 
 
 

Though it is open for anyone to participate, we do encourage you to send an email, so we can plan 
accordingly and share some initial information prior.  
 

Email: sumccelebraterecovery@gmail.com 
  

Please pass along this information to anyone you know (inside or outside of the church).  Flyers 
will soon be available; watch for those and utilize them as a conversation piece and/or invitation to 
the church and the ministries we have to offer. 
 

Do you want to see some successful Celebrate Recovery ministries?  Here are a few that you 
could visit:  First Church of God at 2800 Stevenson Dr., Springfield (Tuesday 6:30); Vale Church 
at 1204 Morrissey Dr. in Bloomington (Thursday 6:30); First Church of the Nazarene at 1177    
W. Hickory Point Rd in Decatur, (Thursday 6:00); Living Faith Baptist Church at 7575 W. Outer 
Rd. in Sherman (Friday 5:30). 
 
 

Each has their own unique personality, but they utilize the same Core "DNA" teachings.    
Designed in a year long structure; after that year start again and work on a new issue. 
 

There is ongoing communication with the Regional Director as needed, and the CR National/
International East Summit is on July 12-14 (Nashville).  If anyone is interested in attending with 
me, please let me know, and I can share the information.  There are also one day seminars-on 
April 29 in Des Moines Iowa, and on May 20  in Denver  Colorado. 
 
 

Interested in learning more, getting familiar with CR and personal development? Pastors.com has 
a wide range of resources.  
 

Suggested reading: 
 

Life's Healing Choices by John Baker-  (Hurts, hang ups & habits are realities that plague        
everyone's life, but recognizing pain & healing from pain are two very different things).  
 

Celebrate Recovery Study Bible- NIV (incorporates the 8 recovery principles found in Jesus'    
Sermon on the Mount, as well as the 12 Steps of Celebrate Recovery, this special edition of the 
NIV Bible offers hope, encouragement, and empowerment to help your congregation find grace to 
rise above the hurts, hang ups, or habits that entangle them.    
 

Celebrate Recovery 365 Daily Devotional  
 
 

If anyone is interested in becoming a leader in this ministry, contact me for information on how 
you can be involved. 
 
 

Jennifer Ward 

mailto:sumccelebraterecovery@gmail.com


Blessings from your Sherman UMC Family 
JUNIOR HIGH SCHOOL 

Nick Arnberger, son of Carmen and Kevin Arnberger, graduates from the eighth grade  
from Williamsville Junior High School. 

Melanie Buzzard, daughter of Dora Ramos and Brad Buzzard, graduates from the eighth 
grade  from Williamsville Junior High School. 

Faith Davis, daughter of Theresa and Jeff Davis, graduates the eighth grade from Riverton 
Middle School. 

Charlie Fry, daughter of Kathryn and Kevin Fry, graduates the eighth grade from Franklin 
Middle School. 

Colden Lane Hillard, son of Lisa and Chad Hillard and grandson of Rose Reynolds,      
graduates from the eighth grade in West Frankford , Illinois. 

Gavin Holsopple, son of Janet and Kent Holsopple   graduates from the eighth grade  from 
Williamsville Junior High School 

Maya Holsopple, daughter of Janet and Kent Holsopple graduates from the eighth grade  
from Williamsville Junior High School. 

Kayla Overmeyer, daughter of Jodee Overmeyer and granddaughter of Jeanette and Larry 
Spencer, graduates from the eighth grade  from Williamsville Junior High School. 

Connor Sexton, son of Amy Sexton, graduates from the eighth grade  from Williamsville 
Junior High School. 

HIGH SCHOOL 

Noah Branson, son of Melissa and Chad Branson and grandson of Marsha and Roger  
     Branson, graduates from Williamsville High School.  He 

 

Samantha Mool, daughter of Deanna and Bob Mool, graduates from Williamsville High 
School.  She 

Jacob Sexton, son of Amy Sexton, graduates from   Williamsville High School.  He 

COLLEGE 

Sarah Stover, daughter of  Laurie and Gary Stover, graduates from Illinois College with a  
Bachelors Degree in Science  She 

Jonah Kadyk, son  of  Heather and Jeff Kadyk, graduates from Lincoln Land Community 
College with an Associates Degree in Science and a Certificate in Computer Assisted 
Drafting (CAD).  He will be attending the University of Illinois at Springfield, pursuing a 
Bachelorôs Degree in Communications.



Medical School  

Gary Stover, Jr., son  of  Laurie and Gary Stover, graduates from University of Missouri  
with a M.D.  He will start his residency in Indianapolis, Indiana. 

Military  

Tate Manka, son in law of Gary Meister and husband of Kendal Meister,  graduates 
from the Airforce National Guard Basic Training. 

Blessings from your Sherman UMC Family 

 

   Wow!  We can't believe it is May and that our school year is almost over.  It is a happy and joyous 
time!  It has been a great year with many new families and friends!   
   We are preparing for our Preschool Graduation that will be on Wednesday, May 24th, at 6:30pm in 
the Sanctuary and a cake/punch reception following in the Fellowship Hall.  We are so proud of these 
preschoolers and wish them the best with their bright futures!  Our last day of school will be Thursday, 
May 25th, 2017.  
   Thank you all for your support of our preschool program and for all the prayers for our students, 
teachers, and their families.  We hope you all have a wonderful summer and will see you again in the 
Fall! 
Blessings, 
 

Kim Compton, SUMC Preschool Director 

 

 

Senior Luncheonsð2017 
 Luncheons begin at Noon on the last Wednesday of the month.  

There are no Senior Luncheons scheduled for  November or December. 
 

May 31 Living Faith Baptist Church 
June 28 Sherman United Methodist 
July 26 Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 
August 30 Living Faith Baptist Church 
September 27 Sherman United Methodist 
October 25 Good Shepherd Lutheran Church 



 
5 -  7 - 17        1st Car Wash  

5 -14 - 17        Motherõs DayñNO Youth Group  

5 - 20 -17        Talent Show  

5 - 21 - 17       Baccalaureate  

6 -  4 - 17        2nd Car Wash  

6 - 11 - 17       Commissioning Services for Mission Trip  

6 -17 to 24      Mission Trip to Canon Falls MN  
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Who have you invited to 
come to church or the 
Youth Events with you? 


